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Summary from the Cookhill Parish Council Meeting held 
in the conference room at SE Davis, Sandhills Farm, 
Edgioake Lane on Tuesday 10th December 2024 

 

PARISH COUNCIL UPDATES:  
 
 

 New Year’s Eve at Cookhill 

Village Hall  
 

Enjoy an affordable, fun and relaxed 

evening at Cookhill Village Hall! 
 

Join us for a ‘Pub style’ night to welcome in the New 
Year at Cookhill Village Hall. Guests will be asked to 
bring their own food and the bar will be open. Drinks 
must be purchased from the bar. Tickets £5 a head. 
 

Please contact Clive on 07402 893734 for more info 
and to book your place.  

 
 
Cookhill Village Hall – Update 

 Christmas Pantomime – There will be a performance 
at the Hall by Aunty Jen Productions on Thursday 
19th December. Tickets are on sale now 
at auntyjenproductions.co.uk  
 

If anyone has any queries regarding Cookhill Village 
Hall, please 
email enquiries@cookhillvillagehall.co.uk or phone 
Anne on 07891 732888  
 

Clerk’s Report 

 Noticeboard Renovations – The replacement notice board at the bottom of Church 
Lane has been installed and the damaged one renovated. This board will replace the 
one opposite the Why Not Inn and this board, in turn, will be repaired.  

 Bleed Kit Cabinet – The bleed kits have now been purchased and the new cabinet will 

be installed in the next few weeks. 

 Red Telephone Box – Unfortunately, it looks like the re-siting of the Parish Council 
owned red telephone box will not be taking place, due to logistical concerns. 
 

Cookhill Allotments Update 

 There is currently one vacant plot (35) with the potential to have up to three or four 
more at the bottom of plot 31. Plot 35 will be rotovated as soon as conditions allow. 
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 There is no one on the waiting list, but there is one potential tenant who is interested 
in having a large plot, such as the whole of the vacant part of plot 31. 

 The internal grass tracks are very soft after the recent wet spells of weather and 
tenants have been asked to keep vehicles off them until they dry out. 
 

Please contact Mr David Claydon, the Allotment Association Chair, on 01527 894317 if you 
are interested in viewing one of the available plots, or in joining the Waiting List. 
 
 

Platinum Meadows 

The grass has now been cut for a final time this year and the hedges will be cut in the 
next few weeks. 
The installation of the new dog waste bin has met with some delays. 

 
 
 

Litter! 
Please can we remind you to either take your rubbish home with you, or to use the 
waste bins provided around the village. Thank you! 
 

 
 
Planning: the Parish Council has asked Wychavon District Council (WDC) to send notification to us of 

all planning applications that fall within the parish boundary, these are then discussed at a parish council 
meeting and the ensuing comments are submitted to WDC.  All these applications and comments can 
be seen online via www.wychavon.gov.uk  
 
 

The following applications were considered for comment; 
W/24/02092/LB 104 The Ridgeway, New End, Astwood Bank, B96 6NA 
Proposed: Replace existing staircase, slightly enlarged to give safe access including 

widening of opening. Blocking up of rear external doorway to existing modern 
extension and moving internal stud work wall to existing modern extension to enlarge 
kitchen. 
Decision: The Council recommended that the application be APPROVED. 
W/24/02408/FUL Land At (0457 6030), Salt Way, New End, Astwood Bank 
Proposed: Agricultural building for storage and covered lambing 
Decision: The Parish Council have recommended that the application be APPROVED, 
with comments. 

 
 

Wychavon Planning Authority decisions:  
W/24/01860/HP Ferndale, 29 Lower Cladswell Lane, Cookhill, Alcester, B49 5JY 
Proposed: Two storey side extension 
Decision: APPROVED 27/11/2024  
 

To comment on planning applications you can visit the planning portal on the Wychavon website 

here → www.wychavon.gov.uk/planning 

 

 
 

Next PARISH COUNCIL MEETING is scheduled for 
TUESDAY 7TH JANUARY 2025 at 7PM  

 

Meetings are held in the Conference Room at SE Davis, Sandhills Farm, Edgioake Lane, B96 
6BG. Please park at the entrance to the yard and proceed to the Conference Room to the rear. 

Read the Agendas, Minutes & Parish News at www.cookhillparishcouncil.com    

http://www.wychavon.gov.uk/
http://www.wychavon.gov.uk/planning

